## **ID11**

## Shropshire Council. Examination of Shropshire Local Plan 2016-2038

Inspectors: Louise Crosby MA MRTPI & Carole Dillon BA (Hons) MRTPI

Programme Officer: Julie Ruler

Tel: 01743 254651, email: programme.officer@shropshire.gov.uk

Mr West Planning Policy Shropshire Council PO BOX 4826 Shrewsbury SY1 9LJ

14 April 2022

Dear Mr West

## Council's response to ID1, ID2 and ID5

Thank you for the further documents relating to proposed main modifications and nutrient neutrality matters received by e-mail on 4 April and 11 April 2022, in response to our initial questions letters of 3 November (ID1) and 24 November (ID2) and also our letter of 22 March 2022 regarding the recent Written Ministerial Statement on nutrient levels in river basis catchments (ID5).

We note that there is still some ongoing work with National Highways in relation to a statement of common ground. This should be submitted as a matter of urgency and by no later than Friday 22 April 2022. We urge that no further slippage occurs in respect of that outstanding document, but that we are advised immediately of any further delay.

We are not inviting comments from representors at present. They have the opportunity to comment on these latest submissions by way of hearing statements in response to our matters, issues and questions which have now been issued.

Yours sincerely

Louise Crosby and Carole Dillon

**Examining Inspectors**